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For Immediate Release 
 

(Ullin, IL) April 6, 2022. The Board of Trustees of Shawnee Community College held its 
regular monthly meeting on the main campus of Shawnee Community College, Pulaski 
County, Illinois, as well as via teleconference, on April 4, 2022, at 5:30 PM as permitted 
by Governor Pritzker’s Executive Orders 2020Ǧ 07, 2020Ǧ33, and 2020Ǧ55. Several 
agenda items were addressed during the meeting. Complete board meeting minutes 
are available for viewing by visiting shawneecc.edu.  
 
Student Trustee 
Secretary Moore administered the oath of office as new Student Trustee Riley 
Scarbrough was sworn in. 
 
Strategic Plan 
The Board accepted the updated Strategic Plan, and it is available for viewing by 
visiting shawneecc.edu. 
 
Labor Market Report 
The Board reviewed data that confirmed the College’s Status report.  Labor market data 
will be used to help meet the needs of our community. 
 
Metropolis Center Parking Lot 
The Board approved the lowest bid from ET Simonds for the construction of the 
parking lot. 
 
Main Campus Chiller Replacement 
The Board approved the task order to replace chillers at Main Campus. 
 
Administrative Policy Manual 
The Board reviewed policy assignments to the Shared Governance Councils and Teams. 
 
Board Finance Committee 
The first meeting of the Board Finance Committee was held on March 21, 2022, and 
John Windings was elected Chairperson. 
 
Budget Development Process 
The Board reviewed the Budget Development Process, which included increasing 
employee engagement and transparency. 
 
 
 



Commencement Update 
Commencement is scheduled for May 13, 2022, beginning at 3:00 pm, and will be held 
in the Gymnasium. 
 
Collective Bargaining Update 
The Board reviewed the upcoming schedule of meetings. 
 
Board Policy Manual 
The Board waived updates to Bylaw 4003 Article IV-Meetings until January 2023 and 
reviewed updates to Bylaw 4003 Article IV-Agenda. 
 
Administrative/Employee Related 
The Board approved the hiring of Christina Faulkner for the position of Career 
Navigator, effective April 5, 2022. 
 
The Board approved the hiring of Jonathan Van Meter for the position of Computer 
Services Specialist, effective April 5, 2022. 
 
The Board approved the hiring of Daniel Kineman for the position of Network Support 
Specialist, effective April 5, 2022. 
 
The Board approved the hiring of Matthew Steinmetz for the position of HVAC 
Technician effective April 5, 2022. 
 
The Board approved the reemployment of 64 full-time Administrative Staff. 
 
The Board approved the Vice President’s contracts for FY23. 
 
The Board approved the ratification of part-time employees.  
 
The Board reviewed the President’s evaluation. 
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